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Scope: Contemporary Research Topics (Flexible Learning) — there after known as Scope (Flexible Learning) is peer-
reviewed and published annually in November by Otago Polytechnic / Te Kura Matatini ki Otakou, Dunedin, New
Zealand. Steve Henry and Dr Malcolm Macpherson were the editors of this issue.

The journal Scope (Flexible Learning) focuses on contemporary research in assessment of prior learning in, for,
and about work, and professional practice. It is concerned with critical debate about practice, theory, and history,
and their relationships as manifested in the experiences of learners, practitioners, and researchers in work-based
learning and professional practice.

Scope is a non-profit publication with open access online. An online version of the journal is available free at www.
thescopes.org; ISSN (for hard copy version) | 178-4180.ISSN (online version) | 178-4199

© 2019 the authors, © illustrations, the artists or other copyright holders

Submissions for Scope Flexible are invited from practitioners and researchers in work-based and post-discipline
learning. Submissions should be sent by 30 April to scope.editorial@op.ac.nz

Formats include: editorials, articles, perspectives, essays, research notes, and work in progress. Other formats will
also be considered. High standards of writing, proofreading, and adherence to APA referencing style are expected.
For more information refer to the APA Manual of Style. Please consult the information for contributors online
https://www.thescopes.org/contributors or see previous issues for examples.

A short biography — less than 50 words — as well as title, details of institutional identity and affiliation (where
relevant), and contact information (postal, email and telephone) should be provided on a cover sheet, with all such
information withheld from the body of the submission. Low resolution images with full captions should be inserted
into text to indicate their preferred position. High resolution images should be sent separately (see information for
contributors) or check with the editors.

Peer review outcomes will be forwarded to submitters, with details about re-submission where relevant. All
submitters will be allowed up to two subsequent re-submissions. Final publication decisions reside with the editors.
Opinions published are those of the authors and not necessarily subscribed to by the editors, or Otago Polytechnic.
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Editors: Steve Henry and Dr Malcolm Macpherson
Design and typesetting: Joanna Wernham

Printing: Uniprint Ltd

Cover: Photographer, Lu Cox, from Lu Cox Images: View of Dunedin harbour from the Soldiers Memorial track. On a
clear day | love how the view of the harbour takes you right down the Peninsula all the way to the Pacific Ocean. We are

very lucky to have such a beautiful harbour right on our doorstep.

For peer review, editorial advice and comment, the editors rely on a range of appropriate reviewers but in the first

instance call on members of the editorial board.

Editorial board:

*  Dr Martin Benedict Andrew, Otago Polytechnic

. Dr Sue Bidrose, Dunedin City Council

*  Dr Nell Buissink, Auckland University of Technology
*  Prof Carol Costley, Middlesex University

*  Dr Stanley Frielick, Ako Aotearoa

*  Phil Ker, Otago Polytechnic

*  DrJo Kirkwood, Capable NZ at Otago Polytechnic
*  Dr Geoffrey Scott, Western Sydney University
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